WCRA Minutes from the May 5, 2000 Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by the new President Joe, N9WRO, and introductions were made by the board and all attendees. A poll was taken by the President and 13 members reported that they had upgraded. A motion was made and accepted to approve the minutes of the April meeting. Vice-President Janie, KB9RTQ, reported that tonight’s presentation will be on power supplies, given by Kayla KB9RTP. Next months presentation will on Field Day, and Julys probably be by the ARRL. Janie also reported that Elmhurst College had a room available for the WCRA monthly meeting and an inquiry was made to the Salvation Army for a meeting place. Treasurer, John W9LQL, gave a report of the club’s financial condition, and that the club has made a $2500 down payment for the Hamfest. Membership, Carol, KB9FYL, reported that the clubs membership stands at 182. Rosters are available at the meeting for pickup. Those members not in attendance will have the rosters mailed. Robert, N2EFT, will mail the rosters. Elmer, George, KG9CG, reported that week 6 of the Know-Code class had completed, but the enrollment was down to two students. A SWL enthusiast in Aurora has a GAP antenna she would like to trade, and has a spectrum analyzer she would be willing to lend to Club members. Public Service, Joe, N9WRO, reported that the Special Olympics would be this Sunday and there are still some open assignments for the afternoon shift. A sign-up sheet was passed around for National Trails Day to be held on Saturday, June 3, in the Blackwell Forest Preserve. There will be two shifts, from 7:30 until 11:30 and 11:30 until 3. Dale, NJ9E, reported that the Yorktown theater has granted permission to set up a WCRA booth during the showing of the movie Frequency. The theater will also permit the truck to be parked in the lot for a demonstration of Amateur Radio. Wayne, KF9JC, had printed color brochures to be handed out. Volunteers to man the booth were sought. Truck, Kurt, KB9RTQ, reported that a home was needed for the club’s tow-behind generator. Kurt also reported that the truck will be available for Field Day. RAB, Tom, N9CBA, reported that he was still scouting for a site for a six meter repeater. Training, Jack, KA9HEL, stated that he was still trying to obtain updated literature from the ARRL and that he would look for the items at Dayton. Jack said that he would also look into W5YI literature. V.E. Program, the next V.E. Session will be on Thursday May 25 in room M156 at 7PM. Field Day, Frank, KG9H, reported that Field Day will be held in Panfish Park and that he is still in need of some captains. Members should send Frank an e-mail to obtain the address of the Field Day Web site. Ron, N0EPT, needs assistance to move a tower. A suggestion was made from the floor that a request be made to the village to spray the park for mosquitoes, and to provide an attachment to the fire hydrant for drinking water. Christmas Party, Ruth, KA9RZG, reported that there will be a Christmas Party, but she had not bought any presents yet. Picnic, Janie, KB9RTQ, suggested that the picnic be coupled with Field Day and that more details will follow. Awards, were presented by John, N9MWF, to: Ron, K9ZE, for years of excellent service as Hamletter Editor; Pat, K9JAU, for all his hard work as Hamfest Chairman; Ruth, KA9RZG, for     as club Secretary; and to Wayne, KF9JC, for his dedication as club President. A motion was made and accepted to accept the Committee reports. Old Business: The by-law changes will be voted on at the June meeting. Postcards will be mailed to every member. Robert, N2EFT, stated that the cards will be mailed no later than Monday, May 8th. New Business: A suggestion was made to update and revamp the clubs web site. The business meeting was adjourned at 8:43 p.m. and a refreshment break was taken. A presentation on Power Supplies by Kayla, KB9RTP, followed.

